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Trinity Tidings 

In the life of our church: 

P. 2 :: Sr. Wardenôs Offering, 
     Diocesan Women Retreat 

P. 3 :: From the Jr. Warden,  
     TOTH Garden News 

P. 4 :: Motherôs Musing, Laurieôs 
Note, For the Record 

P. 5 :: From the Editor, Honor-
ing Graduates 

P. 6 :: Gospel of Mark, Pentecost 
Breakfast & Sleepover, Athens by 
Lynn  
  

P. 7 :: VBS, Camp Stoney,  

     Things to Do and Think About  

P. 8 ::  Pilgrimage to England! 

P. 9 ::  NE Deanery help,   

            St. Athanasius 

P. 10 ::  Narnia Camp at Stoney 

P. 11, 12 ::  Outreach Opportu-
nities, May Elderôs Meeting 

P. 13 ::  Bradfordôs Magic Paper 

P. 14, 15 ::  Padrecitaôs  

                    Crossword Puzzle 

P. 16, 17 :: Server Schedules 

Sunday Worship Schedule: 

8:00am Rite I Holy Eucharist 

9:30am Adult Forum 

9:30am Sunday School 

10:30a Rite II Choral Eucharist 

8:00pm Compline  

              (check Summer calendar) 

~ Come Worship With Us! ~ 

All are Welcome 

www.laTOTH.org 

505-662-5107 

From the Rectoré 
 

For nothing is hidden that will not be disclosed, nor is anything secret that 

will not become known and come to light. ï Luke 8:17 

Transparency is always better than opacity.   

In the coming months, the Vestry will seek to find new ways to become 

more transparent and open about our work.  This is not to suggest the Vestry 

has done anything suspicious.  I know this is the Secret City and people are 

quite used to doing work behind fences and sealed doors.  But the Church 

can, and should, operate differently.  The Vestry believes that as we become 

more transparent and open about our decision making and our work, the 

Congregation will be enabled to share in the life and ministry of the parish in 

new and more involved ways. 

One of the ways the Vestry hopes to foster a new level of openness and 

transparency will be to sponsor several social gatherings during the summer.  

While plans are still being formed, we are playing around with the idea of 

hosting community cook-outs in the courtyard, ice cream socials, and per-

haps even a community water balloon fight!  While some folks might not be 

too excited about a water balloon fight, the intent is for you to be able to so-

cialize with the Vestry, to put names and faces together, and to generally 

have a good time with your brothers and sisters. 

We are also exploring having designated times where members of the Vestry 

will be present to hear your ideas, concerns, hopes and dreams about Trinity 

on the Hill.  While it will inevitably be impossible to act on all the things we 

hear, we are convinced that we need to be more present in the life of the con-

gregation as the elected leadership of the parish.  To steal a phrase from our 

Lutheran brothers and sisters, ñWe are Church: Better Together!ò 

In short, the Vestry wants to know you and 
to be known by you.  Christ is moving 
within our parish, and the more open we 
can be to each other, the better chance we 
have to discern Christôs call on Trinity on 
the Hill! 

 
Peace, 
Chris 
 
The Rev. Christopher M. Adams,  
Rector 
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SENIOR WARDENôS OFFERING 

Women, you will want to save these dates! The Diocesan Womenôs Retreat this 

year will be hosted at TOTH Friday August  4 and Saturday the 5th. We will be 

asking parishioners for offers of accommodation  for participants coming from 

long distances. TOTH will also be providing an evening meal on Friday and 

breakfast and lunch on Saturday. The theme and program will be provided by di-

ocesan leadership. Be sure to mark your calendar! 

Welcome to Summer   

Letôs think positively that Summer is really here, and I can wish everyone a delightful June and July.  
Gardens are in, travel plans are on so many of our calendars, and the parish is invited to major celebra-
tions ï Pentecost on June 4, Laurieôs Ordination on June 10, and worshiping together outdoors with a 
picnic on June 18. 

In articles and conversations, Iôve mentioned thereôs never a time that I donôt see signs of us working 
together to enrich and enliven our family.  There are still loads of services and assistance going on 
throughout the parish. and so many gifts we receive all of the time.  What Iôve recently experienced in 
Santa Fe was so much like what I see here, the growth we continue to experience.  In 4 days, however, 
I may have been seeing them faster than day by day in Los Alamos. 

Iôve been in Santa Fe working on a project - the 55th reunion of the Frankfurt American High School - 
and was part of the group that put it together. 30+ years ago, I discovered that the owner of Susanôs 
Christmas Shop had also lived in Germany in the late 1950s and early 1960s.  With reunion attendeesô 
interested in our community and Bandelier, I coordinated visits again this year.  The group still loves 
Santa Fe.  

Most of us in Frankfurt were military ñbratsò, and weôd almost all spent our 
lives moving to new places, making new friends, and experiencing new events 
and activities. Our families worked hard to make the new duty station a suc-
cessful place to be. 

The Frankfurt graduates represented several graduating years but had created 
remarkable and supportive friendships once they were together in high school.  
They stay in contact, visit often, and work at meeting together as much as pos-
sible.  I was only in junior high  when the group was becoming so close, a 
pesky little kid in a different school.  The first remarkable experience was be-
ing immediately welcomed into the Class of ô62 family. 

My experience with the high school was cutting through the football field to 
get to St. Christopherôs Episcopal Church.  The second remarkable experience 
came when several reunion folks remembered my family at their church.   

We were overrun with volunteers to drive both to Los Alamos and the Taos 
trip the next day.  And they had Senior Passes. The golfers were thrilled by the 
information weôd gathered and had teams put together before they even got to 
New Mexico. Not every attendee was easily remembered, but it was easy to 

(Continued on page 5) 
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Hi everyone, welcome to another relatively unremarkable Junior Warden article. We have many 
things to do around the church building, but not much got done in the past month. Here is the 
punch list and status as best I can recall: 

* Hearing loop system: We finally got a refund from company that stopped communication and 
are in process of ordering direct from manufacturer. With any luck the system will be delivered 
in next week or two and installed shortly thereafter. 

* Kelly Hall ice maker: cabinet work is mostly done and unit is roughly in place. Needs final 
trim and hookup/testing. 

* Lower parking lot stairs: De-icer system is fixed (was leaking) and 
stairs now need some sort of top coat to fix cracks and protect tubing. 

* Gutter repair over single door to old parish hall: Water is leaking by 
and damaging stucco around area. 

* Siberian elm tree removal, lower parking lot: Bids are out for tree 
removal to stump, then stump will need to be poisoned unless someone 
wants to pay for a stump grinder to come in. 

* Irrigation system: One minor 1/2" poly tubing burst, so entire system 
is shut down right now. Need to get tubing repaired and system back 
up and programmed for operation. 

* Roof leak above Kelly Hall men's bathroom: Need to get bids for re-
pair/maintenance. Only leaks when snow builds up so we have some 
time. 

So, as you can see, we have many projects that need attention. If you would like to assist with 
one of them please let me know. With any luck I can report in the August Tidings that some of 
them have been completed! 

 

Quick TOTH Community garden update: Paul 
Lisowski and I have put some tomato plants 
(thanks to the Wrights!) and egg plants in the 
ground and have cucumber, squash, zucchini, 
watermelon and pumpkin seeds (hopefully) 
germinating. So far mother nature is being 
kind to us - pray for plenteous and gentle 
rains. 

Peace, 
Richard 

 FROM THE JUNIOR WARDEN 

Photo courtesy of Richard Triplett 
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For the RecordðMay 2017 

 

Transferred into Membership at TOTHðMay 10th: 

 Michelle Smith Stump 

  From Hope in the Desert, Albuquerque 

Motherôs Musings 

As the summer approaches and the weather is warmer, I look forward to Pentecost and Vacation Bible 
School. At the request of those who could not attend the women's retreat in April, I am going to do another 
one this summer. Stay tuned for the date and times.  It looks like I will be able to job share with another 
teacher to reduce my hours at the school. I am excited I can do some ministry 
during the week again as well as continue working at the school in the fall. I 
believe I am getting the best of both worlds. I really enjoyed working with the 
4th graders and it was bitter sweet to realize my job as an Instructional Assis-
tant with them has to come to an end as they move up to fifth grade. They were 
great kids and I was honored to work with them. As we move into summer and 
celebrate the glorious day the disciples received the Holy Spirit, may we expe-
rience this day refreshed and at a deeper level.  
 
Mother Alicia Pope 

A Note From Laurie 

As of June 10th, God willing and the people consenting, I will be the Priest Associate for Jus-
tice and Reconciliation.  One of my passions is to celebrate diversity within unity.  One small 
way I have chosen to live into this ministry is to create crossword puzzles for the Tidings that 
emphasize a mix of faith, science, justice, and multicultural places, ideas, and people.  The puz-
zle is on page 14. 

The solution can be found by going to http://crossword.info/padrecita/Foundations and clicking 
on "Solution".  You can also do the puzzle on-line at the same web address. 

Many folks are wondering what they should call me after my ordination.  As far as I am con-
cerned, you can call me anything you want as long as you don't call me late for dinner!  But 
here are some options:  Laurie, Padrecita Laurie, Rev. Laurie, or Mother Laurie.   

Thank you for all of your support on this journey! 

Padrecita Laurie 

http://crossword.info/padrecita/Foundations


 

TRINITY TIDINGS 

5 

notice classmates getting to know each other again.  

Helpers kept snacks and beverages out in the Hospitality Suite all the time. It was easy to add a couple of 
chairs to the dinner table in the restaurant. We hadnôt even gotten to the banquet before plans for the 60th 
reunion were started with Hawaii and San Diego needing investigation. 

Everyone helped to make the committeeôs job easier. Every bit of frustration, waiting for information, 
problems arranging activities and handouts, Google maps out of date by 20 years, and interesting side 
roads leading to Chimayo all got a lot easier when we were all working towards the best. 

Judy Crocker 

(Continued from page 2) 

On May  14 We Honored Our Graduates  

from 6th Grade,         8th Grade                                              12th Grade,                                   and College. 

From the Editor 

Itôs time to turn a new page in the Tidings editorial saga.   I have been doing this since May, 
2012, and 5 years is enough to subject anyone to my weird sense of humor!   I have decided to 
step down from this interesting task mainly because everything takes about 5 times longer for 
me to accomplish now than it used to.   

Thank you all for your interest in the Tidings and supporting it with your wonderful words and 
phantastic photos.  Please give the new editor person the same kind of support you have given 
me these last 5 years! 

If you or anyone you know is interested in being the new Tidings Editor please call Cynthia 
Biddlecomb  in the Church office (662-5107). 

Thanks, 
TK 
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The Gospel of Mark 

ñLet the little children come to me, and do not hinder themé.ò Mark 10:14 

Jeff Favorite performed the Gospel of Mark at the Episcopal Church of the Holy 
Trinity in Midland, Texas, on May 13, 2017. Anna and Josh Moore were delighted 
to be used as props! Jeff stayed with Anna and Josh and their parents, Maggie and 
Leni. Jeff reports that it was a great weekend with old friends from TOTH. 

                                                                                                           Photo by Bert Bostic 

Pentecost Breakfast 

Fortify yourself for Pentecost! A substantial cooked breakfast will be available in Kelly Hall at 9 am on  
Sunday 4 June. There will be pancakes, waffles, hash browns, scrambled eggs, fruit, etc.--and all are invit-
ed. Keith is cooking. This breakfast will be the 2016-2017 school year's final fundraiser for the Youth Choir 
Scholarship Fund, which helps choir members attend the Royal School of Church Music Camp at St Ste-
phen's Cathedral, Wilkes-Barre PA each July. Prior to the breakfast, members of the Youth Choir will pro-
vide music at the 8 am service. Plan to have breakfast here at the church on Pentecost morning, and help out 
our Youth Choir. 

Pentecost Sleep-over for Youth and Kids 

There will be a youth (K-12) sleep-over at ToTH from 6pm Saturday 3 June to 9:30am Sunday 4 June 
(Pentecost), organized by the Youth Choir and Sunday School. Please bring a friend!  Activities will in-
clude dinner, decoration of the church, crafts, games, Youth Compline, Movies and so on.  The kids who 
sleep over will attend the 8 am service and then experience a super fry-up breakfast at 9:00 am. Pick up 
time is 9:30am. 

That day when you just got back from Athens and the lectionary reading is 
Acts 17:22-31...   �I�U�R�P���/�\�Q�Q���)�L�Q�Q�H�J�D�Q 
���� Paul then stood up in the meeting of the Areopagus and said: ñPeople of Athens! I 
see that in every way you are very religious. ���� For as I walked around and looked 
carefully at your objects of worship, I even found an altar with this inscription:   

 . So you are ignorant of the very thing you worshipðand this is what I 
am going to proclaim to you. 
���� ñThe God who made the world and everything in it is the Lord of heaven and 
earth and does not live in temples built by human hands.���� And he is not served by 
human hands, as if he needed anything. Rather, he himself gives everyone life and 
breath and everything else.���� From one man he made all the nations, that they should 
inhabit the whole earth; and he marked out their appointed times in history and the 
boundaries of their lands. ���� God did this so that they would seek him and perhaps 
reach out for him and find him, though he is not far from any one of us. ���� óFor in him 
we live and move and have our being.ô[a] As some of your own poets have said, óWe 
are his offspring.ô[b] 
���� ñTherefore since we are Godôs offspring, we should not think that the divine being 

is like gold or silver or stoneðan image made by human design and skill. ���� In the 
past God overlooked such ignorance, but now he commands all people everywhere to 
repent. ���� For he has set a day when he will judge the world with justice by the man he 
has appointed. He has given proof of this to everyone by raising him from the dead.ò 

The Areopagus in Athens 


